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Zaventem, 5th March 2007

Dear Mrs Buysschaert,

I refer to your letter of 28th February expressing BATM's concern on the alleged new introduction of a GDS surcharge.

First of all, allow me to say that along with my colleagues, I highly value a solid and trustful partnership both with the travel industry and our corporate customers.

I trust you, from your side, will appreciate the presence in Brussels of a sound and reliable Belgian airline.  Indeed, providing our customers with an excellent product, both from a service and a security point of view, is our daily concern and mission. In today's highly competitive world, it implies however also a rigorous control of our costs.

Although we understand the importance of the GDS's for the corporate travel management, we cannot but reiterate the importance of the GDS cost in our total distribution costs. This is why, already last year, we introduced a 2.5€ surcharge on our lowest promotional booking classes.

Since we are launching a completely new and innovative pricing system, offering highly competitive fares, not only in b.light but also in b.flex, we will maintain this surcharge, adding however former GDS unpublished VEX promo fares. I think it is equally important to mention that maintaining this surcharge will allow us to guarantee a so called "full content", meaning that all our fares, without exceptions, will be offered through the GDS's; this unlike any low cost carrier operating to and from Brussels.

Finally, even if this issue caused some friction amongst your members, I think it is important to bring it to its right proportions.  Over 2006 less than 5% of the corporate turnover was generated through bookings in the promotional fare classes.  In other words, 95% was flown in the higher booking classes and these will not be affected by the surcharge.  Furthermore, I am sure you are aware of the fact that the bulk of the business of your members is managed through bilateral agreements and incentive contracts.

Allow me to conclude that it is our firm intention to become and remain the number one airline to and from Brussels and that we therefore want to keep up a healthy and open relationship with our customers hence the agreement that was reached with the travel industry’s professional organisations.

Sincerely yours,
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Chief Executive Officer
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